Committee Supports SROIIA

In the Event Congress Authorizes SROs 

And SEC is Denied Funding, ‘We must be prepared.’

Prefers SEC to As Sole Regulator, But Congress May Decide Otherwise

Washington DC – April 18, 2011 – The Committee for the Fiduciary Standard today strongly expressed its support for an RIA-only SRO, if Congress permits the SEC to choose an SRO for IAs. The Committee said in a statement: 

“If Congress determines there will be an SRO for Investment Advisers, SEC registered investment advisers deserve a choice. The Self-Regulatory Organization for Independent Investment Advisers, (SROIIA) seeks to be an SRO imbued with an unwavering commitment to the authentic fiduciary standard. This is what investors expect; this is what they need.” 

SROIIA is joined by FINRA as the two potential SROs groups who seek recognition as an SRO for investment advisers. FINRA, the broker-dealer self-regulator, currently regulates under the suitability or “sales” standard, in which it is allowable in law to sell an investor securities that are in the broker or firm’s best interests as opposed to the investor’s best interest. SROIIA proposes to regulate investment advisers under the “authentic” fiduciary standard, in which the investment adviser must always put the investor’s best interests first. 

Committee Prefers the SEC

The Committee strongly prefers the Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) as the regulator for registered investment advisers and urges Congress to provide the SEC with self-funding or sufficient multi-year funding appropriations, as outlined in the Dodd-Frank Act, to fully carry out its Dodd-Frank mandate and investor protection responsibilities—including regulation of investment advisers. 

“Given the funding issues currently facing the SEC, it may not get the resources to continue to regulate registered investment advisers.  In that event, the Committee supports an alternative self-regulatory organization (SRO) that clearly demands a “bona fide” fiduciary standard,” says Sheryl Garrett  founder of the Garrett Planning Network and a founding member of the Committee.

The Committee welcomes SROIIA's entry into the market, notes it is an “early stage start-up” and looks forward to its development and plans to support and enforce the fiduciary standard of conduct.

The Committee for the Fiduciary Standard formed in June 2009 to advocate for the authentic fiduciary standard, as presently established under the Investment Advisers Act of 1940, and embodied under the five core fiduciary principles: 

·Put the client’s best interests first

·Act with prudence; that is, with the skill, care, diligence and good judgment of a professional

·Do not mislead clients; provide conspicuous, full and fair disclosure of all important facts

·Avoid conflicts of interest; and

·Fully disclose and fairly manage, in the client’s favor, unavoidable conflicts.
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